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OPC 2010 

Referencing OPC DR-2009, does the Company believe it must take any and all steps to address 
possible sources of lead contamination from customer-owned prope1iy or just service lines and 
goose necks to remain in compliance with applicable drinking water regulation? If no, please 
provide a nanative explanation as to what possible sources of lead contamination are not the 
Company's responsibility in order to remain in compliance with applicable drinking water 
regulation. 

Requested By: GeoffMarke- Office of Public Counsel - geoff.marke@ded.mo.gov 

Information Provided: 

The Company takes many actions to maintain compliance with the Lead and Copper Rule to protect 
the health and safety of our customers. We are cunently in compliance with LCR requirements 
without replacing any pmiion of the service lines and our goal is to maintain compliance. 
Currently, MA WC actions include source water assessments, treatment optimization, water quality 
monitoring at the treatment plants and distribution system, inventorying service lines, replacing lead 
service lines and goosenecks when encounterd during construction, evaluating .changes to treatment 
and supplies, and public education. Current drinking water regulations do not require actions "to 
address possible sources of lead contamination from customer-owned property" beyond what has 
been historically practiced by the Company. The USEPA is considering a household action level for 
lead; however, the revisions to the LCR have not been released as of August 21, 2017. 
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